Monday, August 18: Warren Taylor will be our guest speaker. He will talk about Mount Hope Cemetery.

**LAST MONDAY:** Lions Gary Schmidt, Les Carlson, and **Steve Page** reported on the current status of the Topeka Lions Foundation. Their report indicated that the Foundation was in excellent hands, and is doing very well. We are indebted to those Lions who make it work! Thank you.

## **ANNOUNCEMENTS:**

Guests at this meeting were **Richard Nelson** [Lion Mark Saylor] and **Dave Provorse**, Chairman, Psychology at Washburn University. [Lion Gary Schmidt]. **Nelson** photographed our golf tournament.

The Journey for Sight Committee met on August 6, in the offices of KABVI. Lion members present were Irene Owen, Don Spradling, Mark Saylor, Robert Payne, Gary Schmidt and Russ Willis. Lion Gary reported that the course will

be measured and sponsor are made to get more securing please contact any



certified this year. We have a few sponsors but more needed to make the run a success. Efforts are being runners to this event. If any Lion can help with sponsorships and or getting runners to participate, JFS Committee member.

The plaque Lion Ray at the Top of the Tower. You



Miller & Don Spradling has been hung can see it as you enter our meeting room.

The Shunga Trail Cleanup on Saturday, August 9, was accomplished by Lions Irene Owen, Don Spradling, Les Carlson, and Russ Willis. Approximately 50# of trash were removed from the area.

**Lion Dick Hodges** announced that brochures for the Travel Series are now available and they will be where you sign it at each meeting and suggests that Lions pick up some of them and distribute them to waiting rooms, barber shops, restaurants, etc.

There was no surprise package this week. Lion Dick Hay was not present for the lunch drawing.

## Topeka Lions

